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Treasurer’s Report 2010 - 2011
This financial year was a relatively quiet one, as far as the accounts are concerned, resulting in a small increase in the funds held by SCANZ of $850.98.

Overall, with group accounts taken into account, there was an decrease of $6097.27. It would appear that the reason for the drop in total income was that the groups had events that they were running, for which the income was received in the previous year but the events occurred during this financial year, either that or the groups just did not do so many events this year! 

Both the SCANZ and Kingdom accounts had a substantial decrease in income and expenses compared with the 2009-10 year. This may be in part due to the expected decrease in subscribing memberships due to the 3 year membership cycle. 

Change handling of Kingdom accounts 

The big change that has occurred during this financial period is that the Kingdom Exchequer is residing in New Zealand. Therefore I am no longer responsible for handling the day-to-day running of the Kingdom accounts. However, I still do have access to the accounts.

The new banking structure which was established last year seems to be working well (at least I have not had any complaints!). Recently the New Zealand group reeves should have received two bank deposit books – one each for the SCANZ account and the Kingdom account. Due to issues with cheques going missing in the post, and to mitigate the depositing of levies into the wrong account(s), the issuing of the deposit books should greatly improve payment of the levies for events. 

Donations towards Kingdom and SCANZ 

While there is provision for members to make donations to the running of the Society and the Kingdom (it will not affect our not-for-profit status, if the donations are made by members), it appears that no donations have been forth-coming. 

Should any member of the populace in New Zealand wish to make a donation to the Kingdom or SCANZ, please feel free to contact your group reeve for a deposit form(s) or contact your friendly treasurer – treasurer@sca.org.nz for account details, and/or notification that a donation has been made. 

Other points of note 

I have now been Corporate Treasurer for close to 3 years, and due to up-coming personal commitments, I wish to pass this position on to someone else, especially at the start of the next financial year.

With the changes made over recent years, I can assure the new incumbent that the position is not difficult or time-consuming. However, a good working knowledge of Excel (including formulas) would be beneficial in the position.

Conclusion

The Society’s funds are very healthy, and appear to be stable.

Regards,

Helen Lyon 

Treasurer, 

SCANZ Inc. 
www.sca.org.nz
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